
Beverly Woods Elementary School
PTA BOD Meeting
April 7, 2016 at 7:45am
Present:
Ellen Houpt
Michele Turner
Heather Nalls
Suzi Purdy
Lindy Gignac
Jennifer Briggs
Tiffany Martin
Mary Rantala
Kelly Dowdy
Cathy McCaskill
I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The March 3, 2016 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Report (Lindy)
· Read-a-thon:  Met with Sharon to understand their process.  Erin Bates will lead forms / process.  Julie Bacon and Robin Eiden will lead the pep rally which will be held on May 31st during specials.    Ms. Manning to preform skit during pep rally.  Forms to be passed out early.  Pledges to be returned at pep rally.  Committee will return pledge in fall as reminder to pay.  Need to have both individual and grade level incentives (raises most money, reads the most, etc.).  Only had 100 kids participate last year.  Idea:  give out t-shirts when return form in the fall.  Heather to investigate sponsor for t-shirts.
· School Supply Kits:  Each grade level has a different package for boys and girls.  Second grade was slightly off between the two packages so had to alter totals slightly.
· Extra Funds:   At last General Membership meeting, vote approved spending the extra $12,000 in budget.  All money to go to classroom teachers.  Each teacher receiving extra $100.  Payments also made for science EOG books, books for Cathy McCaskill and speech activities.  Approximately $4,000 still to be spent.
· Door Mats:  Heather Nalls has costed mats that feature Blue Ribbon award.  Cost is approximately $170 / each.  Need at least two new mats and then use old mats elsewhere.  Have enough in budget to purchase four.
· Garden / Beautification:  Approximately $2,000 left in budget.  Angie Keene to purchase new hoses.  Still will have monies leftover.
· Lattice:  Need to determine if Dad’s Group to remove or put back up lattice surrounding mobiles.  Kelly to investigate.
· Fifth Grade Graduation:  Still working on plans for graduation.  Between Penny Wars, Bingo Night concessions and budget, have plenty of money to cover graduation.  Kelly to make sure all field trip money paid.  Recommendation made to purchase gift for school with any extra money.
· Yard Signs:  Meredith to order 20 yard signs to test market.  Has about $300 in budget to cover purchase.  Jennifer Briggs to organize Pay4SchoolStuff website for trial run of purchases.
· Book Fair:  Totaled about $16,400 in sales which is above budgeted amount.  Gave teacher books through Spring Refresher program.  Not all teacher use incentive since they don’t understand program.
IV. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Admin Professional’s Day:  Organizing lunch for front office staff.  Will need coverage during lunch time.
· Volunteer Appreciation / PTA Luncheon:  Event combined this year on May 12th at 11:30am - 1:00pm.  Awards for outgoing PTA members will be held at the end of luncheon.
· Timbertalk:  Decision to be made for next year if Timbertalk will be eliminated and information just placed in e-blasts.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Cathy McCaskill:  After 46 years teaching, Cathy will retire June 10th.  She loves our kids and appreciates all the support.  Job will be posted at Transfer Fair which opens today.  All internal applicants will have to apply.  May have some good candidates due to the fact that CMS is dissolving the Title 1 Literacy Facilitator support teachers.
· First Grade Teachers:  State redid the allocations for next year in an effort to reduce teacher to student ratio in first grade; thus, we will have 7 first grade teachers.  Class sizes will be about 20.
· Pre-K:  Pre-K classes will move to Huntingtowne Farms location.  This will free up two large open classrooms.  Will need to determine what grades / teachers can best function in this space.  Unable to build wall.
· Staff:  Will be hiring one first (7 classes), one second (6 classes) and one third (6 classes) grade teachers.  Current projections have us at 805 students.  Will also be hiring a Science Lab teacher.  Marni Cartiff will stay in her current capacity.  Will determine if Science Lab will be a special or will be incorporated into grade level curriculum. Room 211 Resource room will become a grade level classroom.  Lauren Phillips position is only for this year.  Ms. Sloop’s last day is April 18th.  Sub has been hired.  Ms. Haglund’s last day is May 5th.  Her sub has also been hired.  Ms. Garcia due in June so no sub needed at this time.  If stay at 800 students, we will keep 2nd PE (shared with another school so unsure of schedule), 2nd Art, 2nd counselor and 2nd secretary.  We were also given another Teacher Assistant position for a total of 11.  Not sure where new hire will be positioned.  Currently we have 3 K, 2 First, 2 Second, 1 Third and 1 Fourth / Fifth plus floater.
· Teacher’s Lounge:  Noel Tenny has presented redesign of Teacher’s Lounge.  She will present at May’s BOD meeting.
· EOGs:  Testing schedule set:  Third  grade reading and math and fifth grade science will be May 26th and 27th.  Fourth and fifth grade reading and math will be June 1st and 2nd.  Make up day will be Tuesday, May 31st.
· Read-a-thon:  Pep rally set for Tuesday, May 31st.
· Police Officer:  Police Officer who works morning carpool is paired with both South Meck and BWE.  South Meck has been tardy with payroll.  Since he’s not getting paid timely, he’s not showing up for either position.  Kelly to investigate whether or not we can switch pairing school and / or share with the YMCA.
· Next Year’s Budget:  Need to set date for budget review for next year.
VI. Vice President - Events Report (Michele)
· Cultural Arts:  Robin Eiden organizing one more event for this year.
· Boys Night Out:  Event is April 29th from 6:30 - 8:30pm.  Seven confirmed teams attending:  lacrosse, rugby, frisbee, soccer, football, hockey and baseball.  Tons of items to be raffled off during event.  Have portable PA system to facilitate raffle.   Form going home in packet this week.  Cost is $5.  Encouraging registration but can show up night of event.  Will have goodie bags, drinks and munchies.  Investigating possibility of having food truck.  May need more volunteers.  Will send out Sign Up Genius.  Working on Committee Head for event next year.
· Staff Appreciation:  May need more help with morning carpool.  All employees except bus drivers are included.  Two raffles each day for $25 gift cards.  Monday is coffee cart, Tuesday is greeting cards from students, Wednesday is snack cart, Thursday is catered lunch from Maggiano’s and Friday is movie night kit which includes Red Box coupon, popcorn and candy in cute bucket.
VII. Vice President - Programs (Heather)
· Lunch Room Monitors:  Heather Nalls to purchase thank you gift for Kindergarten Mom who has helped in Lunch Room for many shifts.
VIII. Advocacy Report (Sterling)
· Student Assignment:  Will send out updated contact information for student assignment plan soon.
IX. Nominating (Tiffany)
· Committee Heads Open Positions:  Names were discussed for the following open positions:  Boys Night Out, Book Fair co-chair, Bingo Night, Fun Day co-chair, Girls Night Out, School Supply Kits co-chair, Character Ed, Hospitality and Yearbook.  Ellen Houpt to investigate issues with finding Hospitality Committee Head.
I.  Meeting adjourned at 9:14am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,
Suzi Purdy
Secretary
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